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Dear Strategic Planning Policy Team 

Draft Community Infrastructure Levy – City of York Council (November 2023) 
Representations on behalf of Langwith Development Partnership Ltd (“LDP”) 

On behalf of LDP, I write in respect of the revised draft CIL Charging Schedule1 and supporting 
evidence2. 

You will be aware that LDP made representations to the initial draft CIL Charging Schedule on 27 
March and, notably, the CIL rating for certain land uses that were essential to the delivery of the Local 
Plan strategy for the development of ST15. 

We are pleased to note that it is now proposed to change the draft Charging Schedule, so as to remove 
CIL charges for the following land uses on the ST15 allocation (as well as other strategic sites): 

 Sheltered/retirement accommodation. 

 Convenience retail (up to 450 sqm GIA). 

 Comparison retail (outside the City Centre Boundary). 

Consequently, LDP support these changes to the draft Charging Schedule. 

Whilst it is noted that PBSA, off-campus, will be subject to CIL, LDP make no comments on this matter 
at this stage. 

 
 
 
1 As amended on 21 December 2023. 
2 CIL Sensitivity Test Viability Report (November 2023) and CIL Sensitivity Test Viability Report Errata 
Addendum (December 2023). 
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